Minutes of the Meeting of Winterton-on-Sea Playing Field Management Committee Wednesday 9th January 2019 7pm Winterton Village Hall

Present: Eric Lund (Chairman)

Tom Whichelow John Allen Annie Baker

Catherine Moore (Parish Clerk)

1. Apologies

Apologies for absence were received from Ben Utting, Roger Jarvis and Hilary Huckfield.

2. Declarations of Interest

None.

3. Minutes of the Previous Meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on 10th October 2019 were **agreed** and signed by the Chairman.

4. Matters Arising

The contents inventory for the Pavilion needed to be settled.

The keysafe system at the Pavilion had not been successful because there were coded padlocks which the Council did not have the codes for. It was noted that the Council needed access to the building, and that the key should be returned to the safe. Tom reported that the Cricket Club had found the doors unlocked on one occasion, it was confirmed that no-one had attempted access.

The water leak on the changing room roof still needed to be repaired.

5. Dune Runner Event July 2018

The donation from the event had been received. It was noted that the entire donation amount had been spent on dealing with the drains after the event. Eric Lund agreed to discuss solutions to this to allow the 2019 event to go ahead, however it was felt that the playing field facilities could not be offered for toilets.

6. Changing Rooms Project

A quote of £1,900 from SGM Architects was discussed. It was noted that this fee would only produce outline plans, and that there would be an additional fee to take the plans to full planning permission. However the proposals and outline permission would enable funding applications to begin. The cost of draining to sewer could also be included as part of the scheme. The Clerk was asked to appoint the architects, with a target of bringing draft designs to the next Committee meeting.

Clerk

7. Cricket Club Update

Tom Whichelow noted that the cricket season would begin in mid-April.

8. Croquet Club Update

Not present.

9. Old Football Lockup

A new home had been found for the old football lockup once the contents had been removed. The Clerk was asked to contact Martham football club to see

whether any of it could be used by them. Failing this, it would be advertised on Gumtree for free.

10. Next Meeting

Wednesday 10th April 2019 7pm, Winterton Village Hall.

The meeting closed at 7.45pm.

CHAIRMAN